
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
   	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Volume 25  Number 8       Windmill Fourth Day Group                      August 2015 

GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                           

Beeville Presbyterian – 
August 20 

Our Savior Lutheran, Three 
Rivers – September 17 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

SERVANT SONG                                                                                                                      
Two weeks the lectionary 
churches have had the 
opportunity to talk about 
servanthood and the burdens 
that may come with it.  On 
both July 19 and 26 the gospel 
reading has approached the 
same event from two different 
Gospel writers and two 
slightly different accountings.  
Both involve crossing the Sea 
of Galilee and both involve 
overworked followers of 
Jesus.  In between we have 
special emphases.  On July 19 
the focus was on overworked 
and underpaid disciples who 
“did not even have enough 
leisure to eat” (they never 
were at an Emmaus 
gathering).  And the story 
exemplified compassionate 
love for the needy of our 
community.  Our Emmaus 
community has many who 
need our prayers as they are 
fighting health issues, work 
issues, and horrible cancers. 

                                                    
See DON page 2 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

 
Hello Windmill Community! 
We were in Georgetown this 
weekend for our 5 year old 
grandson’s birthday party at 
the City pool when a Closest 
to Christ moment came about. 
While the boys and girls, 
about 20, were playing in the 
pool, wanting their goody 
bags, playing and having fun, 
the pizza showed up. They all 
gathered around the tables, 
and with bowed heads, folded 
hands, blessed the food. That 
folks is Faith.                      
I’m thankful for all the 
parents, grandparents and 
teachers that help these 
children to be Faithful.       
Our actions at home and 
when we are out in our 
communities is a form of 
discipleship and shows our 
Faithfulness to Christ. Keep 
that smile on your face and 
bless everyone you come in 
contact with. Let your actions 
show your Faith. 
 
 

De Colores!  

Frank Schulenburg 

 

 

 
 
  

  



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

DON continued from page 1    

 

The July 26th story adds the feeding of the 5,000, which was left out of July 19th reading.  But there are 
those sinners who are sick and who need healing all of the time and there is the famous story that storms 
can come up quickly on the Sea of Galilee and being tossed about in a boat on the sea is NOT fun.   

Notice that whichever week we are in and whether we are in Mark or John no one is turned away.  There is 
NO sin to great that God cannot forgive.  We go into dying moments to affirm that.  Some of us go to the 
priest and privately confess our sins so we can know that.  And yet there are others who are burdened, 
because they feel that God “surely could not forgive” what I have done, so, why even ask. 
Well, ask away!  Our God is bigger than we sometimes give him credit when it comes to forgiveness and 
grace. 
  

 

De Colores 

Don Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Theresa Booth                         
Freer, Texas                                        

July 4th Day Speaker 

 

 

Prayer List 

Robert Hardman    Thelma Sikes 

Rene Jones        Dawn Smith 

Parker Mayfield     Jimmy Smith 

Shaleen Parker       Theresa Smith 

Dickie Person         Sunnie Jo Stewart 

Marla Scott         Brian Wallace 

 

Hester Family         Trejo Family 

 

 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Waylon Ford 
Lay Director 

April 
2016 

 
 

 

I was sitting in church this morning and thought to myself, "self, it is still 10 
months till showtime". Even though there is SO much time between now and 
then, and there isn't much to do just now, I would like to ask our community 
for 2 things:   

1. To get in team apps if you would like to serve. If you’re not sure, please 
pray about it. Don't forget, each team member is responsible for his own team 
fee of $210.  

2. The most important thing... Put the next men's walk on your prayer list! 
Please start to pray for our team and most importantly the pilgrims to be. 
Thank you for the prayers and I will see you soon.   

Waylon Ford 

361-319-4818 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glenda 
Harbaugh 

Lay Director  
Walk  #1809 
October 1-4     

2015 

 

 

As I'm writing this article, I realized it's only nine weeks until the "best walk 
ever" is here. This is the time to start getting your pilgrim's applications in. You 
may mail the application to me, or mail it to San Antonio. If you are mailing the 
application to San Antonio the address is Emmaus Registrar, 16400 Huebner 
RD., San Antonio, TX 78248.  I will need a copy of the application for my 
records. Please remember, no application can be turned in without full payment 
of $210. We did not have a team meeting in July. Our next team meeting will be 
Aug.8 at U.M.C. Karnes City/Kenedy. Please be in prayer for the "BEST TEAM 
EVER" as we serve our one true God. 

De Colores,                                                                                                      
Glenda Harbaugh                                                                                                 
2402 Bay Wind Dr                                                                                           
Corpus Christi, TX. 78414                       

 

 

 

 

 

HELP!!!                                                                                                                                                     
If you have computer skills and would like to serve Windmill Emmaus FDG by taking over the 

monthly publishing of the BREEZE, contact Debbie Rackley at dlsrackley@yahoo.com or  361-290-
1861, and she will be glad to explain what is involved in this area of service. 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Shulenburg        (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Jeff Muehl                    (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Beth Tatum                  (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Joe Weigang 
Jon Richardson 
Mark Garcia 
Marla Scott 
Terry Billman 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
            

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Danny Dobson 
(Windmill Emmaus Treasurer), P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78102.  If you already have a subscription, Danny will 
notify you when you need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to 
windmillprayers@gmail.com and Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund                $5218.00 

Scholarship Fund     $6578.51 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $391.00  

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Fourth Day Group, 
donations can be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer),   
P. O. Box 26, Beeville, Texas 78102.  


